ETEXT ATTACHMENT

02/20/2003 17:13

February 20, 2003

Mr. Nicholas T. Ebinger Federal Election Commission 999 E Street, NW Washington, DC 20463

Re: ID# C00355586

Dear Mr. Ebinger:

This letter is to serve as a response to your letter dated February 12, 2003 regarding our committee's name change from "Straight Talk America" to "Inactive Federal Political Committee." May this letter confirm that this change was intended and is correct.

Should you have any further questions, please feel free to contact Courtney Perrone at 202-789-2626.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Carla S. Eudy Treasurer